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#5 Coin Show Diaries 

A lighthearted coin show diary is always a popular read in any numismatic publication. While 

such an article may take on the facade of ephemeral fluff, only pertinent to that particular show, 

numismatic diaries are valuable encapsulations of our social history and can be found to 

document significant occurrences for posterity, à la Samuel Pepys and John Hull. The writer of a 

coin show diary often reminisces about these recent past events, reliving them with others who 

were there, and giving a vicarious account to those who could not attend. 

The first convention of the Colonial Coin Collectors Club was held in 1995.  Before that, those 

with an interest in colonial numismatics would meet at the annual convention of the Early 

American Coppers Club.  In the June 1994 C4 Newsletter, Jeff Rock wrote about this colonial-

crew experience at the 1994 EAC convention held in Las Vegas with delightful jocularity.  In the 

Spring 1998 Newsletter, Tom Madigan entertainingly memorialized his adventures at the C4 

convention held in Boston.  The crowd-pleasing coin show diary was more recently seen in the 

Winter 2024 Newsletter within Christopher McDowell’s C4 President’s Message about our 30th 

annual convention held in Baltimore. 

 

Rob Retz’s “Finest Known” 1785 Connecticut Miller 3.1-F.3 was documented by Jeff Rock to have been 

displayed at the 1994 EAC Convention.  It was more recently sold by Stack’s Bowers Galleries in their 

November 2024 Showcase Auction at lot 1217, The Perkins-Partrick 1785 Miller 3.1-F.3 Connecticut. 

Images courtesy of Stack’s Bowers Galleries. 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 


